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If you remember your history, Columbus had tried for 

several months or longer to gain backing for an 

attempt to find a sea route to India. His belief, indeed 

the belief of a few others, was that the world was 

round, and India could be reached by sailing west. 

After several rejections, Columbus finally convinced 

Ferdinand and Isabella of Spain to back him in his 

endeavor. So he set sail in three ships to find an all 

water route to India. What he found on October 12th, 

however, was not India, 

but the West Indies. He 

thought he had landed in 

China and Japan. He 

captured Indians, took 

gold, spices, etc. and 

returned to Spain, having 

claimed the new 

discoveries for Spain. It 

was only after several 

additional voyages, that 

he finally realized that what he had found was a new 

continent, and not Asia. We have since learned that 

others (Vikings and even earlier Native Americans) 

had already visited the Americas. Columbus had 

sailed in search of a known world, only to find that he 

had discovered a land not known by those in the ñOld 

Worldò.  

 

We are somewhat like Columbus in that we put much 

effort into searching for identified objectives. Often, 

we have spent a great amount of time and money in 

our search. When we reach our goal, we celebrate and 

make plans for expansion. But then we find that the 

goal we thought we had reached isnôt our goal after 

all. Indeed, a whole new world has opened before us; 

a world we could not have imagined.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Luke 19:1-10, Zacchaeus, the tax collector, a man 

hated by his fellow Jews because he collaborated with 

the Romans and had become wealthy at the expense 

of his people, heard that Jesus was coming through 

Jericho and he wanted to see Jesus.  

 

Because he was a short man, he climbed a tree so he 

could get a better look. Zacchaeus accomplished his 

goal that day, or so he thought. As Jesus walked by 

the tree, he stopped and looked up and told Zacchaeus 

to come down because he was going to his house to 

eat dinner. Zacchaeus a man despised by all Jews was 

looking for an opportunity to see this man Jesus. What 

he found instead was a New World. Zacchaeus gave 

himself away to others that day. He found more than 

a new world, he found a new life.  

 

Columbus returned to the Americas three more times. 

After the third voyage, he was stripped of his 

command and wealth and imprisoned because of 

charges concerning the management of the colony. 

After he was cleared he made one last voyage before 

he died. It was during this voyage that he realized 

what he had found.  

 

All of us are searching for peace of mind, love, 

comfort, a good life, perhaps even notoriety or ñthe 

next big thingò.  Often, we search along routes that 

are well established to find these things.  Occasionally 

we look in other places and find what we were 

looking for, only to discover upon further 

examination that our discovery is much more than we 

were searching for. When we find Christ within our 

discoveries of peace of mind, love, comfort, and the 

good life, we realize that we have found New Life. 

The amazing thing is that those are often concealed 

within hardship, pain, suffering, and loss. We find 

God in strange places. We think we have found Jesus 

on our terms only to discover that Jesus wants to come 

to our house, to our heart. 
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September 2018  

Church Council Newsé 
By Cathy Shaffer  
         Assistant to the Pastor  
 

× Giving for the month of August was higher by 

26% due to a strong first week of the month; 

however giving YTD is lower than last year by 

6.7%.  Expenses were virtually even month over 

month, but are lower YTD by 14.3% over last 

year resulting in a loss for the month which is 

roughly half of last year and YTD is about 67% 

lower due to the actions to reduce expenses early 

in this year. The mortgage balance is down to 

about $181,000 and we should be able to make a 

pay down prior to yearend. 

× Council discussed the transition to two different 

style worship services. 

× Property Committee reports: 

¶ Work Day ï Nov. 10th 

¶ Getting quotes on replacement of water 

heater and parking lot lights 

× Christian Life Committee is working on a 

program for the Fall to generate excitement in 

congregation & strive to increase membership 

involvement 

× Library Committee hosted Book Fest ï many 

books donated and taken by members and 

community  

× Fellowship Committee:  Advent Celebration Dec. 

9th, Octoberfest Sept. 28, 2019 

× Social Ministry ï will be sending care packets to 

college students in mid-October 

× G.O.D.ôs Team will be reaching out to folks who 
have not been in worship recently 

× Next Council meeting is Monday, October 15th at 

7:00 PM.  All members are welcome to attend. 
 

 

Happy Hour 

Gang  
By  Cathy Shaffer  

 

One of the best kept ñsecretsò of ULC 
is our ñHappy Hour Gangò.  Whatôs it all 

about you may askéé 
 
Join us every Sunday at 9:30 am in Room 202 

for a wide variety of experiences ranging from 
serious study and discussion to outright humor 

and hilarity.  Happy Hour is ULCõs adult forum 

that brings in outstanding leaders and also uses 

local talent to provide learning, inspiration and 

fellowship.  

 
October 7 ð òWords of Faithó led by Herb & Judy 

Gifford.  Want to know more about words like 

Grace, Evangelical, Hope, Salvation, 

Forgiveness?  Then join us as we explore their 

origins and deeper meaning in an hour -long 
time of fun and study in Room 202 at 9:30 am.  

 

October 14 ð As part of the Godõs Work, Our 

Hands program, the class will meet with Patti 

Hoffman at 9:30 am in Room 202 to assemble 

greeting cards that will be sent to the 
homebound, residents of At Home, and persons 

on the prayer list.  Come and be a part of this 

mini stry of love and support.  

 

October 21 ð òThe Religious World of Todayó lead 
by Pastor Gene Parker.  The session will deal 

with our world, it's population, and it's various 

religions that evolve through these various 

entities. Come and discuss various group s and 

their thinking of today.  

 
October 28 ð Jim Hansel returns to lead the 

class in Part 2 of his 2018 Earth Day 

presentation: òAutomobiles Will Become 

Greener.ó Dr. Hansel will review Part 1 and then 

focus on the forthcoming changes in how 
automobiles ar e used as well as on the 

disruption of the industry. Join us for this very 

timely and informative session at 9:30 am in 

Room 202.  

 

 

If you are going away for an extended 
period of time, please contact the Church 
Office.  We will gladly hold your church 
mail for you until you return or send it to 
you if   you have a temporary address. 
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The Learning Ark 
Christian Preschool Memories 

 

 
Our parents joined us on the 

first day of preschool!

   
This is how we line up preschool style! 

 
We Loved learning about Noah 

 
with Pastor Camp in the Chapel!!! 

The Learning Ark  

Christian Preschool  
By Jackie Bucks, Director  

 
 
We had a great first week at preschool and are 
looking forward to an exciting year with our 
students!!! 
 
It's never too late to join us since we offer open 
enrollment throughout the year. 
 
If your children love music and art, please have 
them join us for "Arts in the Afternoon"!   
 
If your child is too young for preschool, why not 
join us for "Two by Two" Parent & Me? 
 
Both classes will begin in October.  Please call the 
church office at 610-767-6884 or email 
preschool@ulclv.org for more information.  
 

 
 

We offer OPEN ENROLLMENT  

all year round.  

It is NEVER TOO LATE TO REGISTER! 

REGISTER NOW for the 

2018/19 school year! 

 
 

mailto:preschool@ulclv.org
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Do you like to smile?  Do you like to warmly 

welcome folks?  If so, we have a place for 

you at the front doors of Union Lutheran 

Church.  Greeters ARE needed!   The 

opportunities are Sunday worship at 8:00 AM 

or 10:45 AM.   If you are interested, please 

inf orm the office (610 767 6884, 

office@ulclv.org ) or Judy Gifford (610 767 

0372 jjgiff@ptd.net ) and we will be in 

touch.  Many thanks!!!  

 

Save the Date 

 
 

WomenƝs Retreat 
February 8 & 9, 2019 

 

More information to followƥ 

mailto:office@ulclv.org
mailto:jjgiff@ptd.net
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.middletonucc.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/greeters-needed.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.stpatricktolono.com/news&docid=KgbO9NW9ZmZWKM&tbnid=FaTO7i4FIwHXTM:&vet=12ahUKEwinosz717jdAhVMnFkKHQPcC-U4yAEQMyg-MD56BAgBED8..i&w=300&h=185&bih=918&biw=1920&q=free clipart church greeters&ved=2ahUKEwinosz717jdAhVMnFkKHQPcC-U4yAEQMyg-MD56BAgBED8&iact=mrc&uact=8
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OUR LITTLE 

PANTRY    
By Irene Folk      
 
As we are moving into 
the fall season, we will 
be looking for 
dehydrated foods. Also 
needed are canned food, with pull top openers, 
personal care items.  We have found liquid body 
wash is better than bars of soap.  The perfume in the 
bars is too strong when put in the Pantry.  We 
suggest: peanut butter, jelly, canned meats, pasta, 
cereals, canned fruits and vegetables.  In short, any 
item you would have in your pantry.  If you want 
to participate in this ministry but find it hard to shop, 
we take monetary donations.  You can give me your 
donations on a Sunday morning or drop it off at the 
Church Office. Questions or information? Contact 
Irene Folk at irene_folk@yahoo.com. 

 

Funster s Upcoming 
Activities:   
 

 
Parkland Community Library 
Concert 
Friday, September 28th   
(1:00 to 3:00 PM)   
Enjoy a free ñSHOW TUNES 
CONCERTò with music from 
Hamilton, the Greatest Showman, La La Land, and 
more. Celebrate the end of September Senior Month, 
as Sing for America takes you on a musical song 
journey.   Held at Independent Park Community 
Center (150 Independent Rd, Breinigsville, PA).  
Space is limited. Make reservations by calling 610-
398-1361 ext. 13.  After you have made your 
reservations contact us to let Stangleôs at 610-261-
0416 or bastangle@verizon.net know you are 
coming. 
 
 
Bach @ Noon, Central Moravian Church, 
Bethlehem, PA  Concert 
Tuesday, October 9th -- 12:10 PM  
(free admission/no need for a reservation) followed 
by a late lunch at The Bayou Southern Kitchen.. 
Doors open at 11:30 AM - arrive early to be sure of a 
seat. Those planning to join the group for lunch are 
asked to contact the Stangleôs (610-261-
0416/bastangle@verizon.net). 
 
 
Holidays at Mount Hope, Mt Hope Mansion, 
Manheim, PA 
Friday, December 14 ï 1:00 to 4:00 PM.  
Join the Funsters, and experience the magic of the 
holidays from days gone by.  Enjoy an interactive 
dinner experience in historic Mt. Hope Mansion (2775 
Lebanon Rd, Manheim, PA) dressed in her holiday 
finery.  Sing along to traditional songs, interact with 
cast of characters and be entertained with festive 
stories and performances.  Discounted price is 
$50.95 per person.  A limited number of tickets have 
been reserved, so if interested, DO NOT DELAY in 
contacting Roy or Carolyn Bottjer at 610-395-6867 or 
cbottjer@gmail.com. Carpool or drive on your own. 
Driving time is approximately 90 minutes. 

 

 

Social Ministry Newsé 
 
Our Social Ministry Committee is 
planning to mail a mid -semester care 
package  to our college students.  Please 
reply to the church Office office@ulclv.org  
/610 -767 -6884 with the name and 
mailing address of your colle ge students.  
 
If your student is commuting to college, 
let us know.  We will send them a care 
package too.  

All women are welcome to be part of this important 
ministry.  If you like to knit or crochet, please join 
�µ�•�X���t���[�����o�}�À�����š�}���Z���À�����Ç�}�µ�J  If you have any 
questions, contact Carolyn Bottjer, 610-395-6867, 
cbottjer@gmail.com. If you know of someone who 
lives out of the area who could use a prayer shawl, 
please contact Cathy Smith, 215-872-4013, 
kckkcsmith@hotmail.com, and she will be happy to 
mail one for you. You can also contact her if you 
would like to deliver one in person. 


